
April 28, 2003

Debra Renner, Acting Secretary
New York Public Service Commission
Three Empire State Plaza
Albany, NY 12223-1350

RE: Focal Communications Corporation of New York End-User Tariff Revision

Dear Ms. Renner:

In compliance with the New York Public Commission instructions Focal is submitting the initial filing of
the End User Tariff PSC No #3 via electronic submission. Effective date is April 28, 2003. 

If you have any questions regarding this tariff filing, please contact me at 312-895-8277. Thank you for
your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Sandra L. Talley
Regulatory Analyst
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